

Chapel Haddlesey C of E Primary School Millfield Road Chapel Haddlesey Selby YO8 8QF

# One family branching out together

Executive Headteacher: Mrs S. MacDonald Tel. no: 01757 270282

Head of School: Mrs R. Lindley Website: www.chapelhaddleseyschool.org.uk

Email: admin.chapel@wrfed.co.uk.

Newsletter 16

21<sup>st</sup> June 2023

### Dear Parents & Carers,

We have had some fabulous summer weather since returning from the half-term holiday and we are doing our best in school to keep everyone cool, whilst we go about our usual learning and the children are encouraged to keep in the shade during the hottest parts of the day. We are also ensuring that they are kept hydrated, so please help by ensuring that they bring their water bottles filled with water (unless a GP has prescribed otherwise) every day and that they have had their first layer of sun cream applied before school. Our staff will supervise the children to apply further applications of sun cream as required during the school day. We hope that you all enjoy the sunshine whilst it lasts!



# **Dentist visit**

Last Friday, Lauren from Finkle Hill Dental Care in Sherburn-in-Elmet, visited school to give an assembly to each class on mouth hygiene and to work with the children, focusing on how to properly brush your teeth. The children had great fun trying out the purple disclosing tablets, which highlight areas of the mouth that require extra brushing! There were a few purple tongues for the rest of the morning.

























### **Swimming**

Just a reminder that swimming lessons start on Thursday 22<sup>nd</sup> June at Selby Leisure Centre for children in Years 4 to 6. Please remember to bring your swimming kits and towels etc. Voluntary payment items are set up on ParentPay. Mrs Lindley, Miss Langhorn, Mrs Harrop and Mrs Sykes will be the members of staff accompanying the children.



### **Federation Sports Day**

We are holding a Federation Sports Day for the Year 3 to Year 6 children at Barlow Primary School on Tuesday 27<sup>th</sup> June at 12.45pm. The children will have an early lunch and will travel by coach with Mrs Winder, Mrs Sykes, Mrs Harrop and Miss Langhorn. They will return to school before the end of the school day. Parents are not invited to spectate this event. Please ensure your child wears their PE kit and brings a water bottle to school.

### Noah's fundraising

Noah T in Class 2 is taking part in the Junior Warrior event in Leeds on 1st July 2023. Noah's next-door neighbours have a 2-year-old boy who was diagnosed with Leukaemia a few weeks ago. Noah asked if there was anything he could do to help, so his mum asked the family who asked if he wanted to raise money for Candlelighters. He has a fundraising page which is below for anyone who would like to support Noah in this selfless act:-Candlelighters Trust: Junior Warrior 2023 (enthuse.com)

# Bag2School



We have arranged a Bag2School collection for Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> July 2023.

Bag2School is the UK's leading textile recycler and fundraiser working with schools and since its inception in 2001 it has now paid out over £36 million.

As well as raising vitally needed funds for school, it also helps the environment by helping to divert unwanted textiles away from landfill.

By getting involved in our Bag2School collection, you have an opportunity to sort through your cupboards and wardrobes and donate unwanted textiles in the bag provided – this can include adults' and children's clothes, shoes (tied together please), hats, belts, handbags and soft toys, (please refer to <a href="https://bag2school.com/">https://bag2school.com/</a> for full details). In addition to raising much needed funds it will also raise awareness amongst the children of the benefits of recycling and reuse.

You can use any bag to donate your items and don't forget to ask grandparents, friends and neighbours to have a sort out as well!

Please bring your bag (or bags!) to the front door by 9.00am on Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> July and help us have a really good collection.















### Year 6 Leavers Assembly

The Year 6 Leavers' Assembly will be held on Friday 21<sup>st</sup> July at 9.00am in place of the normal Celebration Worship. There will be a very special performance by Class 3. If you have not already provided a baby photo and a photo of their first day at school, could you please email them as soon as possible or bring the originals for school to scan. All families are welcome to attend.

# **CHAPS**

CHAPS have set up a WhatsApp group for communicating with each other; if you would like to be added to the group, please let the office know.

CHAPS are now selling ice creams and ice lollies for 50p every Friday until the end of the Summer term. Payment can be made in advance on Parentpay, or you can pay with cash on the day upon collection (there is no need to send the cash with your child unless they walk home alone).



# White Rose Federation Art Showcase



So that you can book this date in your diaries, we announce that we will be hosting the above event which will be taking place on Tuesday 11th July at York Grand Opera House. Miss McNichol, teacher from Burton Salmon Primary, has found a venue to host a showcase event to show off our children's artwork from the summer term and we present: 'The White Rose Federation Art Showcase'. We hope the children will be attending the showcase, displaying all of their hard work from the summer term, with their parents to see what we have been creating, from 5.00pm onwards. Further details will follow in our next newsletter.

# **SchoolCycled**

For the last year we have been collecting bottle tops in school to send to SchoolCycled. This is an initiative by MYgroup, designed to educate the next generation about recycling, fragile ecosystems and sustainability. Their innovation in recycling allows them to process many of the items that would ordinarily end up landfilled or incinerated, the so-called 'hard-to-recycle' wastes. They provide schools with furniture, play equipment, signage and bins made from the recycled waste we have provided by giving us earth points for every kilogram of bottle caps we collect, that we can spend on



the items we choose. We currently have 20,270 earth points! Please keep collecting your plastic bottle tops, they can be from coffee jars, shampoo bottles, sports drinks, fabric softener bottles, milk carton lids etc and send them into school with your child(ren). We hope to save up enough Earth Points to purchase something for the Early Years area initially.

### School meal news

# School dinners swap for swimming

Last week we communicated that we would need to make some changes to the menu whilst the Year 4,5 and 6 children are having swimming lessons on a Thursday as they need to be off site at 12.30pm. Please see below the summary of the changes starting this week:-

Week 3 – W/C 19.6.23 & 10.7.23 Tuesday will be sausage pasta and Thursday is Chicken Burger

Week 1 – W/C 26.6.23 & W/C 17.7.23 Thursday's lunch will be sausage in a bun instead of meatballs

Week 2 – W/C 3.7.23 Monday will be pasta bolognaise and Thursday will be pizza















You only need to let the office know if you wish to make changes due to the above. The days will be automatically swapped over with information already held. Please note the change of meal days for any children on packed lunches on any of these days.

# **Teddy Bears Picnic**

On Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> July the regular roast dinner will be replaced by a Teddy Bears Picnic. The menu is:

Pizza Slice, Sausage Roll, Cheese or Ham Sandwich with crisps followed by Butterfly buns or Victoria Sponge.

If your child normally has a school meal that day (roast dinner or jacket potato), they will automatically get the new menu. Please let the office know if you wish to make a change.

# Autumn Term Menu

Mellors have confirmed that we will run the current dinner menu until the October half-term holiday. We will start again on Week 1 in the first week back in September. Please find the dates below for the full cycle:

Week 1 - W/C 4.9.23, 25.9.23 & 16.9.23

Week 2 - W/C 11.9.23, 2.10.23 & 23.10.23

Week 3 - W/C 18.9.23 & 9.10.23



### **Movie Night**

Miss Ducat and Mrs Bowmer are hosting a Movie Night for children in Reception up to Year 6 on Tuesday 18<sup>th</sup> July. They have chosen The Greatest Showman so that the children can have a sing along. There will be a hot dog, drink and bun included in the £5 per child charge. By signing up on ParentPay you authorise your child to watch the PG movie. Please collect children at 5.30pm from the front door.

# **ParentPay**

A polite reminder to please check your ParentPay balances and ensure that any outstanding amounts are cleared on a regular basis. Across the federation, there is an agreed maximum debt per child, which is £30.00. This includes any nursery fees, school dinners and out of school club payments. Please ensure your ParentPay account is clear and up-to-date. Thank you.



Pizza Slice Sausage Roll Cheese or Ham

Sandwich

Crisps

Butterfly Buns

/ictoria Sponge

















# Free Parenting Clinics

As parents and staff of your community continue to sign up to the FREE Parenting Clinics offered by Anisa Lewis, I wanted to let you know about the clinic on Behaviour that is just around the corner.

June 22<sup>nd</sup> 10.00am and 8.00pm – Emotions

July 13<sup>th</sup> 10.00am and 8.00pm – Summer

Many thanks Anisa Lewis – Positive Parenting

Coaching

07792 176888

www.anisalewis.com

# Early Years Communication and Interaction Drop-in for Parents

Come and talk to us for advice and support around all aspects of your child's communication skills.

When? Wednesday 21st June 2023 09:45am-12:30pm

Where? Selby library

Who will be there?

Kate Leatherland - Speech, Language & Communication Needs Specialist

Linda Dalgliesh – Speech & Language Therapist

Charlotte Tate – Speech & Language Therapy Assistant

To register your interest, please contact: Charlotte.Tate@northyorks.gov.uk



Attendance Matters!



Good attendance is linked to success in all aspects of life!

Whole school attendance target is: 97%

This fortnight whole school attendance was 94.41%

Class	Percentage
Class 1	91.50%
Class 2	95.31%
Class 3	97.73%

There were 63 children in the 100% club for this fortnight.

















- · Budgeting tips
- Activities
- Cheap picnic ideas
- Places to go

To book your place email : MultiplyTeam@northyorks.gov.uk







Yours sincerely,

Mrs Lindley

**Deputy Headteacher** 















# **Diary Dates**

Thursday 22 <sup>nd</sup> June 2023	Swimming lessons for Year 4, 5 & 6
Tuesday 27 <sup>th</sup> June 2023	Federation Sports Day at Barlow Primary
Thursday 29 <sup>th</sup> June 2023	Swimming lessons for Year 4, 5 & 6
Friday 30 <sup>th</sup> June 2023	Celebration Worship – 9.00am
Thursday 6 <sup>th</sup> July 2023	Swimming lessons for Year 4, 5 & 6
Tuesday 11 <sup>th</sup> July 2023	The White Rose Federation Art Showcase – Grand Opera House, York 17.00-19.30
Wednesday 12 <sup>th</sup> July 2023	Bag2School collection
Thursday 13 <sup>th</sup> July 2023	Swimming lessons for Year 4, 5 & 6
Tuesday 18 <sup>th</sup> July 2023	Movie Night – The Greatest Showman
Wednesday 19 <sup>th</sup> July 2023	Year 6 at Crucial Crew and Leavers Trip tbc
Thursday 20 <sup>th</sup> July 2023	Swimming lessons for Year 4, 5 & 6
Friday 21st July 2023	Celebration Worship and Leavers' Assembly – 9.00am
Monday 24 <sup>th</sup> July 2023	School closes for Summer at 3.15pm
Tuesday 25 <sup>th</sup> July 2023	School closed – Teacher Training Day

<sup>\*</sup> Please note: We break for school at the end of the day on Monday 24th July which is a normal school day and all pupils should be in attendance.













